Kingsfield Chronicle

Week ending: 16.07.21

AN ARY SCHOOL

Ready, Respectful, Safe

Dear Parents / Carers,

Welcome back to you and your children. A warm welcome to all of our new staff and new families.

Over the holidays we have had a significant building programme to replace plumbing and wiring systems. This is almost complete and means that we can now start a programme of redecoration around the school. At the start of this week, the rooms were still being used by the contractors. Unfortunately, this has meant that we have been unable to offer children who require additional support time with their class teacher in school prior to the start of term. Staff came in on the last day of their holidays to help sort out the mess that had been left behind. I cannot thank the staff enough for their efforts but it does exemplify the school community and amazing team that we have here.

Walking around the school over the past two days has been an absolute pleasure. Every classroom feels calm and the children are already in the swing of things!

Although we do not have any restrictions for the pandemic in place, we are aware that the number of cases, particularly amongst children, are increasing. Therefore, our risk assessment addresses the main areas of concern and the outbreak actions will be implemented should the Trust inform us to.

Save the date:

Wednesday 8th September 3:00—3:30 - 'meet the teacher' event where you can drop in and see your child's new teacher and get a copy of the class timetable. This is an opportunity for a short chat and introduction. If you require a longer conversation, please book one in via the office.

Friday 10th September 3:00 - 3:15 - free 'taster' event hosted by Caterlink. Feel free to pop to the wooden gazebo on the KS2 playground for some food samples.

Next week's newsletter will also include the curriculum summaries for the half-term.

Hope you all had a lovely break and managed to see some sunshine!

Mrs. Coates

Uniform

This year we are continuing to raise our expectations on children's behaviour and presentation. Please can you help us with this by ensuring that you follow our uniform policy. This can be found on the school website under 'our school_uniform'.

Last year, not every child wore the appropriate PE kit and we need this to change this year. Here are the expectations that staff will be checking against:

- ⇒ House coloured t-shirt (long sleeve tops can be worn underneath during winter months)
- ⇒ Black/navy shorts or in the winter black/navy leggings or tracksuit bottoms.
- ⇒ Trainers or black PE pumps
- ⇒ Kingsfield School sweatshirt or fleece can be worn on top of the t-shirt.

Diary Dates

New dates will be added weekly so please do read this section each week.

September 2021

8th - Meet The Teacher

10th - Peterborough United assembly

10th - Caterlink free taster session

October 2021

22nd - PD Day

25th - 29th - Half term

November 2021

3rd - Flu vaccinations for Years R-6

5th - 6R Class Assembly

19th - 5S Class Assembly

December 2021

3rd - 4C Class Assembly

8th - EY Nativity

14th - KS1 production

16th—Last day of term

January 2022

4th - PD Day

5th - Children return to school

14th - 3L Class Assembly

28th - 6T Class Assembly

February 2022

11th - 4R Class Assembly

14th - 18th - Half term

March 2022

4th - 2R Class Assembly

18th - 1B Class Assembly

22nd - Years 3/4/5 production

April 2022

1st - Last day of term

19th - Children return to school

May 2022

2nd - May Day - no school

Kingsfield Chronicle

Week ending: 03.09.21



Ready, Respectful, Safe

Key Dates

Please remember that all dates are listed on the school website but also in the right column of every newsletter.

Parent Consultations

This year, we will be offering either a face to face or a telephone session with parents. This is to cater for those of you who may feel uneasy about coming into school.

The dates for the Autumn consultations are: Wednesday 20th and Thursday 21st October

The dates for the Spring consultations are: Wednesday 23rd and Thursday 24th March

We do not usually have a consultation in the Summer term due to annual reports being issued.

School Productions

We have taken the decision that productions will take place, unless national restrictions are imposed upon us, and these will be spread across the year. All productions will be performed once, straight after morning registration.

08.12.21	EY Nativity	14.12.21	Key Stage 1 Christmas production

22.03.22 Years 3/4/5 Easter production 13.07.22 Year 6 Summer production

Class Assemblies

As well as dramatic productions, children will be taking part in class assemblies. The provisional dates for these are as follows:

05.11.21	6R - Mr. Rhodes	19.11.21	5S - Mr. Street
03.12.21	4C - Miss. Corrigan	14.01.22	3L - Miss. Lott
28.01.22	6T - Miss. Thomas	11.02.22	4R - Miss. Rushmer
04.03.22	2R - Miss. Reid	18.03.22	1B - Mrs. Bendzulla
06.05.22	5P - Miss. Payne	20.05.22	3DH - Mrs. Dickinson / Mrs. Hunter
26.05.22	2C - Mrs. Culyer	17.06.22	1H - Mrs. Hayward
24.06.22	RK - Mrs. Kent	01.07.22	RM - Mrs. MacNeil

Please note that the parents / carers for the class hosting the assembly need to come into school and be seated before 8:50.

Other Events

their children before the summer holidays.

21.07.22 from 1:15 Year 6 Leavers' Assembly

Peterborough United Youth Programme

On Friday 10th September, children in Years 5 and 6 will be having an additional assembly where they will learn about the youth programme. Thanks to Mrs. MacNeil for organising this event.